
SUMMARY 25-24 Water Treatment Plant Improvements for the Sheriff’s Office 

A total of two thousand five-hundred and thirty-four (2,434) vendors were notified of our 
solicitation which was posted in the Bonfire electronic procurement portal as well as 
advertised in The Facts and the Electronic State Business Daily (EBSD) website. There were 
one hundred-seven (107) document takers resulting in one (1) submission.  

Upon review of the response and scoring by the evaluation committee and 
recommendation of the consultant engineer, Baxter and Woodman, it was determined that 
METCO Engineering was qualified to complete the project for the County.  However, after 
negotiations the project continued to exceed the $6.8 million budget.   

The committee and the Sheriff’s Office is recommending to end negotiations and reject 
METCO Engineering’s best and final offer and not move forward with the project. 

Evaluation Committee 

Chad Jones, Sheriff’s Office 

Gerald Hendrick, Maintenance 

Ian Patin, Sheriff’s Office 

Susan Serrano, Purchasing (non-voting) 

 


